Mr. Lou Lower, Manager, Municipal Auditorium, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Lou:

I have received a letter from Capt. Ted O'Sullivan, of the Fort Leavenworth Reception Center, cancelling his games because Uncle Sam has more important duties for the men. Therefore, we will have only the one game in the Auditorium on January 16th with Camp Crowder. We will see if we can't get another Army team in there, so you can save the 16th for us.

Larry Snyder, of the Iowa Pre-Flight School, has also been ordered to cancel their games, which releases the Auditorium on January 29, but I wish you would hold it tentatively until I can get in touch with you. In fairness to you I thought I should let you know of these cancellations because you might need the hall for something.

Regarding our games there on December 5th and 11th, we have heard from the high schools (Argentine, Ward and Rockhurst), and they will be glad to play. Will you be able to furnish a special ticket to be sold at the high school offices only? I believe this will create more interest and get a lot of the high school people there. Any kind of a ticket would be good enough - a serial ticket or whatever you have on hand, but it would be for sale only to high school students at their principals' offices. Let me hear from you on this at your early convenience.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH